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     Marnee Banks (Tester), 202- 228-0371           
Heller, Tester Introduce Bill to Increase Choices for Flood Insurance   
(Washington, D.C.) – Today, U.S. Senators Dean Heller (R-NV) and Jon Tester (D-MT) introduced legislation that would help Americans have access to more, high-quality flood insurance options. The Heller-Tester bill would help accelerate the development of a private flood insurance market overseen by State insurance regulators, who the Senators believe are best-positioned to provide strong consumer protections.
“Increasing choices in any industry is a positive step. Many Americans simply do not know that private flood insurance is an option that should be available to them. By clarifying the current legislative language, this bill will help foster more choices, higher competition, and less cost for consumers,” said Senator Dean Heller. “I am grateful for Senator Tester’s partnership on this issue as we seek to move this common sense legislation through Congress.” 
“This straight-forward clarification to our nation’s flood insurance market will encourage private sector participation, increase competition, and give consumers more options when shopping for policies,” Senator Tester said.  “I’m pleased to partner with Senator Heller on this bill.”
When the National Flood Insurance Act of 1968 passed, it was Congress’ intention that private insurers would provide flood insurance coverage in the United States.  Unfortunately, due to a lack of clarity in existing law, lenders have not been accepted private flood insurance as meeting mandatory purchase requirements.

The Heller-Tester bill would resolve this issue by simply defining acceptable private flood insurance as a policy that provides flood insurance coverage issued by an insurance company that is licensed, admitted, or otherwise approved to engage in the business of insurance in the State or jurisdiction in which the insured building is located, by the insurance regulator of the State or jurisdiction.

This bill seeks to reassure lenders about the validity of privately issued flood insurance, despite the fact that this insurance has been issued and accepted in the past.   
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